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•  Justification . It is pretty well established 
that the effectiveness of resources such as elec­
tronic indexes, databases, and the Internet are 
best taught with a hands-on approach.

We m entioned this concept in planning 
documents in 1994 and 1996, and by the time 
we advocated getting a share of state funds for 
the facility, this was a generally accepted con­
cept— even w ith those unfamiliar with our 
project or the w ork of the library.

Conclusion
One sem ester’s experience of using our new  
library lab/electronic classroom leads us to be­
lieve we made the right decisions in building 
this combination facility. The fiscal problems 
of the past were overcome, and we have found 
that our in-house solutions for this modest, 
asymmetrical space have worked well.

Librarians and on-campus technical and fa­
cilities personnel all had more than enough ex­
perience and expertise to make this happen 
without a vast expenditure of monies.
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Letter to the editor

I rea lly  like C&RL News, re ad  it 
from  co v er to  cover, an d  often  th ink  
th a t I n e e d  to  le t ind iv idual au tho rs  
k now  th a t th ey  are  p rov id ing  a g rea t 
serv ice by  sharing  th e ir  ideas. Som e­
tim es I actually  relay  th o se  though ts.

I th in k  m y n o te  to  G regory  A nder­
son, au tho r o f “Cyberplagiarism ” in the 
May 1999 issue, w as p re tty  concise , 
“E xcellen t article in C&RL N ew s!”

It w as a very  w ell w ritten  article on  
a tim ely subject. I tru ly  app rec ia te  the 
time and  energy my colleagues contrib­
u te  in  o rd e r  to  sh a re  th ese  p ractical 
ideas w ith  read e rs  like m e.— K athy  
Kaldenberg, Kaskaskia College, ka thyk@ 
kc.cc.il.us


